From: <u>zufeltco@netzero.net</u> on behalf of <u>zufeltco@netzero.com</u>

To: Jan Noriyuki

**Subject:** Reconsideration request for Idaho Power Company Case No. IPC-E-22-22

Date: Wednesday, December 28, 2022 7:31:14 PM

CAUTION: This email originated outside the State of Idaho network. Verify links and attachments BEFORE you click or open, even if you recognize and/or trust the sender. Contact your agency service desk with any concerns.

Dear Secretary, Curtis Thaden at the IPUC said I could submit a request for reconsideration in Case No. IPC-E-22-22 by email. If this is correct, then I would definitely ask for reconsideration. There are many things that are troubling about this ruling. For one, why would the IPUC feel that it was reasonable to change the Export Credit Rate for solar power retroactively? I would like to suggest that if the IPUC feels that Idaho Power has cause to reduce the ECR then it should be done effective now, not several years in the past. Anyone considering solar panels should know today that they will be getting a reduced credit for the electricity they generate. Please let me know as soon as possible if this email will be a legitimate request for reconsideration. Thank you,

Lyle Zufelt 9965 Grand Targhee Trail Middleton, Idaho 83644 208-989-8259

P.S. I am also interested in finding out how a "new" ECR will be determined. Will it vary from month to month based on the cost of electricity? Who will determine what the ECR will be? Will it increase or decrease based on Idaho Power's decision?